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                                         October 2023  
 

Well it’s the season of mellow fruitfulness again 
and back to winter weight duvets…but who knows 
what next week will bring weatherwise?  One 
thing we can be certain of though is that the 
apples in the community orchard are ripening and 
so we can look forward to another Ide Apple Day 
on Saturday 21 October (see pages 2 and 4). 
Articles for the November  issue of the Ide Times 
should be sent to me, Ann Boyce, 
annboyce@talk21.com  (01392 213011) by the 
20

th
 October.please. 

         

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Shop Opening Hours:    (Tel. 410035)  
Monday – Friday  8am – 12 noon  and  3pm – 6.30pm 
Saturdays   8am – 1pm   
Sundays   9am  - 12 noon  

Post Office Opening Hours 
 Monday - Friday  9am - 11.45 am & 3pm - 5pm 
 Saturdays   9am - 12 noon 
 

******************************************************************************************** 
IDE MEMORIAL HALL - to book the hall for your event/party please contact 
Carol Whitehart on 01392 213608. 
 
******************************************************************************************** 
The Mobile Library will be in The Huntsman car park from 12.30 to 12.50 on 
Monday, 2nd October.  We understand that the Mobile Library service will 
shortly be discontinued but do not yet know any exact date. 
 
******************************************************************************************** 
360 Bus Timetable 
Ide         7.51     10.01      12.39         14.39          
Sidwell Street, Exeter           8.13     10.20      12.58         14.53          
 

Sidwell Street, Exeter          8.35     11.15      13.15         16.15         17.55 
Ide                                       8.53     11.33      13.28         16.33         18.13  

  USEFUL NUMBERS 
Community Policeman:  101 
The Parish Church - Rev Mike Partridge 01392 491476 and leave a                  
message or 07751 725306, or email: rev.mike.partridge@gmail.com 
Congregational Church: Jackie Chadwick   jacky.c@talktalk.net 

M.P.  Mel Stride: 02072 197037 melstride.mp@parliament.uk                    
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IDE PARISH COUNCIL 
Idevillage.org.uk 

Weir Meadow Playing Field   

Sports pitches 

The meadow has been transformed! Ed Mortimer undertook the initial phase of 

ground preparation; and the phase 2 works – spring tining, power harrowing and 

drilling, rolling, liming and fertilizing – then smoothing the ground before sowing the 

seed bed, were undertaken by Sam Burdick of County Grounds Maintenance. 

Sports pitch grade grass seed was spread and rolled on 6 September. Already the 

meadow is green with new grass. Notices have been put in  place to ask people  to 

stick to the path round the edge, and keep dogs tight on the lead, so that the new 

seed  can fully germinate and the grass become established. Special thanks go to 

Peter Skinner for co-ordinating the phases so enthusiastically and expertly. 
 

Meadow Entrance  

The ditch inside the entrance has been repaired. Soil was removed and rubble rolled 

in as infill, to provide a level and strong entrance area. The materials were supplied 

free of charge by BT Jenkins and the groundwork undertaken by Bob Lowton. The 

pile of soil remaining was levelled out starting with some back breaking spade and 

barrow work by volunteers, and finished with the arrival of James Romain and a 

tractor from Whiddon Farm. Thankyou to all  involved. 
 

Pedestrian Bridge  

The restoration of the old pedestrian bridge is now complete, with the help of a 

donation of £2100 from the Ide Twinning Association - recently wound up. Bob 

Lowton and his team repaired the structural stone work underneath the bridge in 

July; and Will Bosworth installed the beautiful oak posts and rails over the bridge at 

the end of August.  We are grateful to Will for giving his time for free, while we 

supplied the materials.  

We also thank Ide Rugby Club for their generous donation of £952.20 following the 

club’s recent winding up. We will plant a tree with a plaque in Oak Bank to mark this. 
 

Community Orchard 
 

IDE APPLE DAY is on Saturday 21 October 2023, 11am to 3pm. Please see the 
separate arrangements in this magazine and posters around the village. We will be 
harvesting apples, pressing and bottling juice from the orchard on this day. 
Everyone is welcome to join in: there will be other activities going on at the same 
time that are family friendly. 
We are planning two talks over the autumn, themed around the Orchard: one from 
the RSPB about birdlife in Devon orchards,  and another from Sandford Cider about 
cider orchards.  
Thank you to everyone who has worked so hard on the Management Group over 
the last few months.  
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Allotments 
The Parish Council provides eight allotment garden plots, located behind Ide 
School. We currently have one vacant plot, available to rent under annual licence, at 
a cost of £39.37 per annum.  If you live in Ide and would be interested in renting this 
plot, please contact Mel Liversage, Ide Parish Clerk, on ideparishclerk@gmail.com 
or telephone 01392 259024. 
 

Flood avoidance With autumn now here and its fall of leaves and other debris, the 
Emergency Planning Working Group advise residents to keep gratings and roadside 
gutters clear outside their houses to avoid flash flooding. We have sandbags stored 
in the portacabin in the car park and in the Huntsman carpark.  
 

Planning Matters 
Pynes Farm Yard 
The Planning Committee heard details of Heritage Homes’ plans for Pynes Farm 
Yard at its meeting in public on 20 September, ahead of the developer’s submission 
of a new full planning application.  Heritage Homes now own the site. The key  
element of the existing permission remains: ten houses, with two of them being 
affordable homes. A survey of the existing buildings shows the stone walls are 
cracked, the cob is crumbling, and they will have to be pulled down. The new 
scheme includes a small strip of scrub at the top of the site, allowing a better green 
space. The new design allows more space for each house, and ditching the 
retaining walls of the original scheme. The design will use handmade bricks, cedar 
cladding, and barn-like tall windows, with zero carbon insulation and heating 
systems. The committee was impressed with the improvements over the old 
scheme, and looks forward to seeing the details of the application once it is 
submitted. 
 

Pynes Farm House 
The Church Commissioners have decided to sell the Farm House unoccupied, 
rather than rent it out. It will appear on the market soon, we understand. 
 

Planning applications 

NEW APPLICATIONS  

23/01675/HOU &  23/01676/LBC  - 44 High Street, Ide  

Replacement of corrugated steel roof with slate and replacement of front windows 

APPLICATIONS AWAITING A DECISION BY TDC  

23/00250/HOU - 2 Fore Street, Ide 
Retention of boundary wall and fence.  
Not supported by Ide Planning Committee 

23/00463 Stevens Farm, Ide 
Change of use of agricultural building and land to commercial use for the sales 
and maintenance of tractors.  
Objected to by Ide Planning Committee  

APPLICATIONS DECIDED BY TDC 

23/01170/TPO Maple House, Old Ide Lane, Ide 
T001 London Plane - 3-4m reduction to over extended branches on sides, 2-3m 
reduction in height.                                                                  Granted by TDC                
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To view planning applications, go to www.teignbridge.gov.uk/planning 
and search using the address or reference number.  
Ben Ervine, Chair, Ide Planning Committee ben.ervine.ideparish@gmail.com 
07980843120  
 

Next Parish Council meeting 
The next meeting of Ide Parish Council, held as always in public, is on Wednesday 
22 November 2023 at 7.30pm in Ide Memorial Hall.  
   

Contact details 
Clerk – Mel Liversage   01392 259024    ideparishclerk@gmail.com   
Chair – Nick Bradley     01392 420616    nickbradley.ideparishcouncil@gmail.com                               
 

 

IDE COMMUNITY ORCHARD 

 
Autumn is in the air in Ide 
Community Orchard. The apples 
are hanging heavily in the 
trees, the mornings are cooler and 
the nights are drawing in - as any 
late afternoon walker or dog will 
testify.  
James Romain was kind enough to 
cut the grass on the paths and 
around the seats recently. We're 
hoping they feel more attractive 
places to sit if you're not having to battle through long 
grass to get to them. 

 
We've an Apple Day coming 
up on Saturday 21st October 
where you'll get the chance to 
have your apples juiced. The 
finished product will only be 
good for a few days as it 
won't be pasteurised - but at 
least you'll know where the 
apples are from! Watch out 
for more details soon. 
Don't forget the apples are 
there to be picked - so please 
help yourself when you're up 
there.      
 

Ide Community Orchard Management Group 
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IDE COMMUNITY SHOP AND POST OFFICE 

 
We have  a new line in the shop : Bamboo Socks at a special 
introductory offer price of £5 a pair, a wide range of designs and patterns available.  
They are already proving to be very popular and make an ideal present as so light to 
post, or pop into a Christmas stocking.  For those of you who like to start your 
Christmas Shopping early we have some lovely tins of Christmas biscuits and 
scented candles in stock. 
 
With traffic problems getting worse and worse and parking charges always rising, 
don’t forget you can use the Post office for depositing and drawing out cash at no 
cost to yourselves but commission for the shop, so it is win win.   
Regarding parking please can we politely ask again that the Post Office space 
alongside the village hall is left clear as we need to be able to pull in and access 
alarms or ring in deliveries, sincere thank you for your help on this. 
 
We are delighted to welcome two more volunteers to TeamShop, Patrick and Debs 
Irvine and are looking forward to working with them over the coming months. 
 
Please can you check the size of your letters and cards if you leave them on the 
Post Office Counter when we are shut.  We have had several left again lately that 
have had insufficient postage on, as they have been slightly larger than a standard 
letter or slightly thicker and we have had to make up the postage from shop funds. 
We are not meant to do this so please can you check the size carefully or call in 
when we are open, thank you for your help with this.   
Just a reminder the Post Office closes at 5pm and so if you need your post to go 
that day you need to have it with us before this time, especially as we get very very 
busy with the businesses coming in nearer to post office closing.  Any post received 
after 4.40pm is meant to go the next day on Post office Guidelines, so please do 
post as early as you can – again thank you for your help on this. 
 
Sorry, lots of requests for help in this month’s article.  Finally, can we please ask 
that you don’t leave books on top of the bookcase outside of the shop if there is no 
space to fit them in.  The books get damaged and tatty, and that is such a shame.  If 
there is no space to fit them in tidily and in a nice order, please take them into the 
shop where we will keep them clean and tidy and feed them on to the books shelves 
as there is space. 
 
Thank you for all your help on these things and thank you for supporting your local 
community shop so well – we have such fantastic and lovely customers – we are so 
blessed.  
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Ide Congregational Church – September 2023 
What’s happening this month? 

 

Sunday Services are held at 11am each week. Our speakers this month are: 

October 2023 11am 

1st         Rev Caroline Stott 

8
th

     Adrian Dawe 

15
th

       Denzil Tancock 

22
nd

     Michael Trigg 

29th Pet Service  

 

Other activities: 
 

Coffee Morning - on Thursday 5
th

 October from 10am – 12pm we will be 

holding our usual Coffee Morning.  

If you’ve never joined us before, do come along to our Coffee Morning 

on Thursday 5
th

 October. It runs from 10am - 12pm, so just pop in any 

time. 

We provide free teas, coffees and cakes with a lot of friendly chatter. Everyone 

welcome.  
 

On Thursday 19
th

 October at 7pm – it’s time for Coffee Chat and Challenge 

On Thursday 19
th

 October at 7pm we will be meeting together for Coffee, Chat 

and Challenge 

A time for discussions and reflections relating to the Christian faith.  

Everyone welcome, and there’s always food! 

 

On Sunday 29
th

 October at 11am 

we’re holding a Pets Service     
 
 

 

 

All Things Bright and Beautiful  
You are warmly invited to our thanksgiving for animals and pet blessing service at 
Ide Congregational Church, on Sunday 29

th
 October at 11am. This child (and adult) 

friendly service will be an informal opportunity to celebrate our pets and the rest of 
the animal kingdom. All pets are welcome, and each pet will receive a blessing. If 
you feel your pet is too big to bring along or will not travel well, then you are 
welcome to bring a photo of your pet and we will give it a blessing in the same way 
as if it was present. Of course, you don’t have to have a pet to join us. Everyone is 
welcome, accompanied by pets or not.  
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Mindfulness Based Living. 
 

Mindfulness has become a popular subject in recent years, with the word “Mindful” 
now part of our everyday vocabulary.  Many children are taught mindfulness 
techniques at school and mindfulness is often encouraged in the workplace as a 
way of enhancing mental wellbeing and happiness within the working environment. 
But what exactly is mindfulness?  The pioneer of modern mindfulness – Jon Kabat 
Zinn defines mindfulness as    
“The means of paying attention in a particular way, on purpose, in the present 
moment, and non-judgmentally. This kind of awareness nurtures greater awareness, 
clarity, and acceptance of present moment reality. It wakes us up to the fact that our 
lives unfold only in moments. If we are not fully present for many of these moments, 
we may not only miss what is most valuable in our lives but also fail to realise the 
richness and the depth of our possibilities for growth and transformation. It is… a 
turning towards life…. To live life as if each moment is important, as if each moment 
counted and could be worked with, even if it is a moment of pain, sadness, despair, 
or fear. – Jon Kabat Zinn. 
If you would like to find out more why not come along to an introductory evening on 
Tuesday 19

th
 September? The course starts on Tuesday 3

rd 
October and will run on 

Tuesday evenings until 21
st of

 November from 6.30-9.00 pm.  
This course from the Mindfulness Association is free of charge and is being run by 
Kevin Dudman a mindfulness teacher who will introduce you to the building blocks 
of mindfulness techniques to enable you to bring a sense of mindfulness into your 
day-to-day life.  

Mindfulness Based Living Course (MBLC). 
 

Come and join us for our 8 week Mindfully Based Living Course 

Introductory evening on Tuesday 19
th
 September at 6.30pm. 

The course runs between Tuesday 3
rd

 October to 21
st
 November at Ide Congregational 

Church 
 

This is a free course following the Mindfulness Based Living Course from the Mindfulness 

Association. 

 

Places are limited so booking is required.  

For further information please contact Kevin Dudman at 

Cbt.therapysolutions@gmail.com or phone or text on 07825 616524. 

 

7. 

mailto:Cbt.therapysolutions@gmail.com


 

SAINT IDA’S CHURCH 

 
Sunday, 1

st
 October 9.30am Holy Communion          

Sunday, 8
th

 October  HARVEST FESTIVAL 11 am Morning Praise 
Sunday, 15

th
 October  9.30am Holy Communion 

 
HEALTHCARE SUNDAY  5pm Evening event with contributions 
from Hospiscare, Westbank and Force. 
 
Sunday, 22

nd
 October    8am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 29
th
 October    11am Mission Community Service at Alphington Church 

 
HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE FOLLOWED BY A 
BRING & SHARE LUNCH – 
Sunday, 8

th
 October, 11am Service, Lunch in Ide 

Church at 12 for 12.30pm.  You are warmly welcomed 
to join us at our Harvest Service at 11am and to share 
in a convivial lunch afterwards.  To give us an idea of 
numbers coming to the lunch, tickets (which are free of 
charge) can be picked up from the Community Shop, or let Sue Cloke or Brenda 
Spivey know if you are coming.  
 

HEALTHCARE SUNDAY, 15
th

 October, 5pm in Ide Church – Volunteering 
changes lives.  You are warmly invited to St Ida’s to hear about the work done by 
volunteers in some of Exeter’s most valued charities:  Hospiscare, Force and 
Westbank (League of Friends).  Do come and join in this special event.  The church 
will be open daily from 10am to 4pm from the 9

th
 October with displays of the work 

of these three charities.  
 

Congratulations – by the time you read this Adrian Butland will have been 
Ordained as a Priest.  The Ordination Service is taking place in Teignmouth Church 
on Saturday, 23

rd
 September.  We wish him all the best for the future and look 

forward to him being able to take holy communion services for us.  We congratulate 
him on all his hard work to achieve this. 
 

Mothers’ Union  - Three of us managed at short notice to get together to keep our 
place in the “Wave Of Prayer”, as we remember members in our link diocese, in 
Kenya, South Africa, Nigeria and Barbados. Other members used the service in   
We also had our first meeting, of what now feels like autumn! The year seems to 
have flown by, and we will soon be preparing for harvest. 
We will meet again in October, date and venue to be arranged. 
Sue Campbell.                                 
 

Baptisms, Weddings, etc. -  for enquiries about these please contact 
christenings@alphingtonstmichaels.org or weddings@alphingtonstmichaels.org 
Or ring the Revd Mike Partridge on 01392 491476. 
 
 8

. 
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********************************************************************** 

JUBILEE CLUB 
It was good to  get back  together on September 4th, the atmosphere that afternoon 
was of fun and light-hearted interchange between members.  Tony was in charge of 
the bingo calling, Peggy selling the cards and Mandy the runner, what a team! It was 
necessary to sit Peggy beside Tony to make sure she didn't misshear the numbers 
called, prize money at stake.! 
Anne Browning went home with a bunch of flowers for a special  birthday.  We 
missed Liz who is not well and Diane whose husband is in hospital. Christine 
was kept busy taking names for the planned outing. 
We were  kept on tenterhooks  leading up to the  trip to Dartmouth, with at one time 
a full bus, as the weather started to not have got the  message that the Jubilee  Club 
had an outing planned empty seats were plentiful. Yes I know some were genuine 
reasons to cancel.  However 32 stalwart folk joined us for an excellent day out. 

  

 
HEALTHCARE SUNDAY 

Sunday, 15
th

 October, 5pm, in Ide Church 
VOLUNTEERING CHANGES LIVES 

You are warmly invited to St Ida’s to hear about the work 
done by volunteers in some of Exeter’s most valued 

charities:  Hospiscare, Force and Westbank (League of 
Friends) 

The evening is open to all. 
St Ida’s will also be open daily, 10am – 4pm, from               

9
th
 October with displays of the work of our 3 charities. 
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The sun shone as we set off on The Kingswear Castle paddle ship, which following 
a refit had only  returned to service in July  this  year. She uses 1/2 a ton of Welsh 
coal every day to power the engine which dates back to 1904 and the ship to 1924. 
We headed out to the mouth of the river, passing Dartmouth Castle the earliest parts 
dating back to the 1380s were built in response to a threat of a French attack.  At 
this point we were 80 miles from the French Coast. Time to make a turn, it was a bit 
bumpy but soon in smooth waters as we sailed back passing Kingswear Castle 
which was completed in 1502 built to protect Dartmouth Harbour, one of the first 
purpose built artillery forts in Britain. Yet another Castle as we travelled along past 
Bayards Castle built  between 1522 and 1536 containing heavy guns  as 
the  last  line of defence against enemy ships that may have eluded Dartmouth  and 
Kingswear  Castles and the iron chain stretched across  the  estuary.  We now 
passed  many very expensive  properties ,one on the market for a mere £7.600 
million, any offers? As we progressed  up the  river  the splendid Brittania 
RoyalNaval College came into view, where our late Queen met her future husband 
Prince Philip. We had a sighting of Braveheart a steam train travelling on 
the  English Riviera line. The  boat  turned just below Greenway, Agatha  Christie's 
old home to return to Dartmouth. Thank you to those able to give us support on this 
outing.  
 

Diary Dates: 
October 2nd  The British on holiday from King George III to Sir Billy Butlin. Chris 

Woodward 
October 16th   NO MEETING,  due to holidays  
October  30th   Philip and Jill Arthur Two years in Nepal with Save the  Children.  
November 13th  Discussion  for our usual Christmas Shopping outing .Due to the 
cost of the buses we can only honour  this trip if we have sufficient numbers 

Jean Hoskin  

Race night at Longdown Village Hall 
Saturday 28th October 7pm 

 

Please come along for this fun evening. No racing knowledge required, just 
bring yourself and your friends. The bar will be open and there will be a 
selection of pasties and crisps, teas and coffees for sale from the kitchen.  
 

Proceeds for this event go to the village hall and the church bell fund. 
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IDE PRODUCE SHOW & ART EXHIBITION 

Sunday17th September, 2.30pm, Ide School 
 

Thanks to everyone who came along to Ide 
Show recently. The terrible weather meant 
we were at the School Hall - which turned 
out to be a super venue. 
It was great having the Art Show too - with 
Ide Art Group, Organic Arts Makers Group 
and Colour Wheel making it a big part of 
the day. 
 
 

We had lots of entries and thanks to everyone who brought things along. The 
Judges had a difficult job, but here are their choices: 
 

Preserves: Sue Cloke (damson jam). 
Flowers: Sue Cloke (3 dahlias) 
Vegetables: Lin Black (3 leeks) 
Peter Cloke Cup: Dave Farrow 
Fruit: Jane Rotinoff (grapes) 
Baking: Andy Goodman (sourdough loaf) 
Other produce: Nigel Walsh (damson gin) 
Children’s section: Isobelle Venables (a piece of art) 
Most points: Rachel Thomas 

Most entries: Sue Cloke 
BEST IN SHOW: Andy Goodman 
 

 
We hope you all enjoyed the day - and of course, the cakes... 
Ide Show was our final event of the year after Seed Swap and Plant Swap and was 
a memorable way to end the growing year. See you all again in 2024!    

 Ide Growers 
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Another school year has started and we 
are all very excited about the 
opportunities that lie ahead. 
As chair of governors, I am very much 
hoping that one or two of you might be 
interested in joining us. We are really in 
need\ of 1 or 2 community governors (as 
distinct from parent governors) to help 
us provide maximum possible support 
for the school. Details as to what this 
involves can be found on the school 
website or you can phone or email me 
to find out more -  contact details in the 
editorial section on page 1 
                                               Ann Boyce  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Film Night at Dunchideock Village Hall 

Friday October 20th. 

7:45 PM 

Indiana Jones and the Dial of Destiny 

 
Here is the last Indiana Jones Epic, with 80 year old 
Harrison Ford taking on his role with all the vigour of 
nearly half a century ago. 
The daredevil archaeologist races against time to 
retrieve a legendary “dial” that, if both halves are brought 
together, could change the course of history. 
Accompanied by his goddaughter, he soon finds himself 
squaring against Jürgen Voller, a former Nazi he had 
confronted during the War who now works for NASA. 
There are all the chases, the clashes, the crashes of a 
classic “Indi”. But while the critics have questioned a 
certain familiarity, it has achieved 88% from the Rotten 
Tomato’s audience and has been earning blockbuster 
revenue in the cinemas. A thoroughly enjoyable last fling. 

 
 

 

Fireworks Night at the Poachers 
Saturday 4th November. 

£5 per adult       £15 per family. 
Gate opens 5.30pm with fireworks at 

7.30pm. 
Food and drinks available. 
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Ide Aloud Choir Presents:  

'Peace, Love, and Rock 'n Roll!' - A Night to Remember  

 

Get ready for an unforgettable night on  

Friday, 17th and Saturday, 18th November,  

starting at 7:30 pm in Ide Village Hall. 

Join us for a night of musical delight and let us serenade you with a playlist 

spanning the ages. From rock classics to toe-tapping tunes, we've got your 

favourite songs covered. 

Chilli and Dessert Delights 

During the interval enjoy a hearty bowl of our chilli, including vegan and veggie 

options, followed by a delectable dessert, all included in the price… It's the 

perfect way to recharge for the second half of the show! 

Supporting Weir Meadow 

We're proud to announce that profits from both the raffle and ticket sales will go 

to support Weir Meadow. Your participation helps us give back to the 

community. 

Get Your Tickets 

Tickets are just £7.50 and available at the Ide Community Shop. 

So, save the date, invite your friends and family, and let's make this a night to 

remember. Ide Aloud Choir welcomes you with open arms to our "Peace, Love, 

and Rock 'n Roll!" concert.                                                                        Jane  
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NEW FLAGPOLE FOR IDE CHURCH 
 

For some time the old church tower flagpole was left in 
pieces on the roof as it had become too rotten to be safely 
used.   This was the subject of Parochial Church Council 
discussion for some time.  Peter Cloke, who was due to 
become a church warden just after his tragic accident, was 
keen to replace the flagpole on the tower roof rather than 
abandon it or locate it elsewhere.  Following the accident, 
Nick Bradley and Ian Campbell thought it would be a fitting 
gesture to complete the flagpole replacement project.  With 
the full support of the PCC, a new aluminium pole and flag were purchased with 
Church funds and Nick and Ian set about erecting it which was not without its 
challenges as the photos may suggest.  
 

 
 
After morning service on 3

rd
 September we had the first flag break which was 

performed by Sue Cloke with Rev Mike Partridge in attendance.  The congregation 
looked on, or up, from the church yard.  It is good to see a flag flying again from the 
Tower.  Interestingly, there is little direction from Church authorities as to what flag 
should be flown and when so the traditional flag of St George seemed like the best 
option.  The plan is for it to fly most of the time except when strong windforecast 
(and someone remembers to take it down) as these considerably shorten the life of 
the flag.  It may not always return quickly as someone has to climb the narrow tower 
spiral steps to raise or lower the flag.  We hope that the village community will enjoy 
the return of a flag flying from the tower. 
  
Ian Campbell 
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WEST TOWN FARM NEWS 

Local, Organic, Sustainable 
 

   Pumpkin Event 
     Wednesday 25th - Saturday 28th October 
 
 

Tractor Trailer Rides 
Pick Your Own 
Spooky Trail 
BBQ Hot Dogs 
Face Painting  
Pumpkin Carving 
Teas, Coffees & Cake 
 

 

 

 

 

This is a ticketed event, please head to our website 

 

Ever wanted to try your hand at art?  Free Taster Sessions Available. 

 

ColourWheel Exeter run friendly and 

informative art classes for adults here on 

Tuesdays. Sarah, who runs the classes says:  

 

‘Come and join us for a free taster session 

this term. Suitable for beginners or 

improvers, all materials are included so all 

you need to bring is yourself and an apron’ 

 

Morning class  9.30am - 12.30pm 

Afternoon class 1.30pm - 4.30pm 

 

Please contact Sarah R direct on 07929 545776 or email her at 

sarahr@colourwheelartclass.co.uk 
 

West Town Farm, Ide, Exeter, EX2 9TG 
T: (01392 811257)  www westtownfarm.co.uk 

 

Printed by Philip Tucker  parishmagazineprinting.co.uk 
To advertise contact – lauraanddoug.bell@btinternet.co16 
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